

March 11, 2023

Board of Directors North Dakota High School Activities Association PO Box 817 Valley City, ND 58072

Dear NDHSAA Board:

Thank you for your time and efforts on behalf of the student athletes of North Dakota. I am writing this letter as application for membership for Capstone Classical Academy in the NDHSAA. Capstone Classical Academy opened in August of 2022 and is an NDDPI-approved nonpublic school in North Dakota.

Capstone currently offers grades Pre-K through 7 for 2023-24 and will be adding one grade per year moving forward, with our first graduating class in May of 2029. We are hiring our first AD this month, and he should begin his work in April. In the meantime, I need to be able to set him up to accomplish building next year's program.

We will have sufficient student athletes for the 2023-24 academic year to participate in some sports (7th grade) and may also be discussing some cooperative arrangements with other schools shortly, but we know we need to get our NDHSAA membership squared away first. We are not certain with which school we will coop, if at all, but we are deliberating and beginning discussion.

Currently I am the primary contact for NDHSAA. I serve as the Headmaster (think superintendent). I currently do the work of the AD. I can be reached at 701-205-6381, which is our main campus office number and at my mobile (484)-300-1127. My email is pfisher@capstoneclassical.com.

Shortly we will have the new AD name and contact information, and he will become the primary contact with me as the secondary. In August of 2023, we will add an upper school principal contact. We are hiring him in April. I will send those names and contact information along as soon as those are solidified.

Thank you for your help. I believe we may be under the gun to get this done and to get our schedules complete for next year, so thank you for your assistance.

For Our Students for His Glory,

Faul Q. Fisher, Headmaster